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Lower Coosa Sub-Basin
December 2, 2014
10:00 A.M. – 12:00 P.M.
Alabama Power Water Course
Clanton, Alabama

Attendees:  Russell Harry (ADPH), Taylor Griswell (ADEM), Michael Jones (ADEM), Glenn Littleton (ACWP-Cahaba), Patsy Wideman (HOBO), Allison Jenkins (ACWP), Abner Patton (Patton Geologics), Ricky Patton (City of Clanton), Bob Thornton (HOBO), Ralph Mason (HOBO), Tony Wearren (Chilton County Engineer), Matthew Epperson (Chilton County), Matt Edwards (Chilton County), Billy Joe Driver (Mayor of Clanton), Bobby Cook (City of Clanton), Tim Poole (USDA-NRCS), Mark Sullivan (AFC), Gay West (ACES), and Heidi Richards (ACWP-Coosa).

Welcome:  Russell Harry, Chairman.  Began Meeting Summary by commending the City for tree planting, mowing and community involvement in regards to Walnut Creek.

Allison Jenkins:  Gave background support of Mayor and made comments about tour that followed after last meeting.  Then, gave a brief bio and introduced Heidi Richards as the new Coosa Basin Facilitator. 

Mike Jones & Mark Sullivan:  Spoke about an upcoming grant.  There will be (4) $5,000 grants available for Urban Forestry.  It was suggested that City of Clanton make application because they are already identified as a “Tree City.”

Mike Jones & Taylor Griswell:  Spoke about the recent installment of a flow gauge on Walnut Creek; routed a photo.

Guest Speaker:  R. Harry introduced the guest speaker, Abner Patton of Patton Geologics located in Tuscaloosa, Alabama.  Patton made a presentation, “Sediment Pollution Control Provided by Best Management Practices Installation.”  He shared his studies, findings and great success of work completed in Fayette County (Bays Lake Watershed) and Tuscaloosa County (private landowners) instaling sediment traps along dirt roads.

Discussion was held after presentation as to how it related to Chilton County.  County officials stated that funds are tight and must be used to address largest problems across the County.  Sedimentation in Walnut Creek is not high enough on the list to be addressed at this time. 

Lake Updates:  Given by various participants.

Partner Updates:  M. Jones passed out a handout for upcoming 26th Annual Nonpoint Source Conference, January 15, 2015.  G. Littleton mentioned the joint Water Festival for Chilton and Coosa Counties to be held on Friday, March 13, 2015.  

Future Meeting Dates Were Set for 2015:  March 3rd, May 12th, August 11th, and November 10th.  Meetings to be held at Alabama Power Water Course, Clanton, Alabama. 
